
OFFICE OF THE SENIOR SUPERINTENDENT OF POLICE (HQ) 
PUDUCHERRY 

No.1o/OW/SSP(HQ)/2021 Dated: 03.02.2021 

CIRCULAR 

Wearing of helmet while driving a two wheeler is mandated by Law and 

SuDsequent rules notified by the Government. The Government has recently amended 

the Motor Vehicle Act with stringent provisions for effective enforcement to control the 

increasing number of road accldent deaths happening in the country. In line with the 

recently amended Motor Vehicle Act, Government of Puducherry have notified enhanced

fines for traffic offences vide G.O. Ms. No.02/Tr.Sectt./2021, Dated.28.01.2021 and 

authorized Officers of the Police, Transport and Revenue Departments to impose spot 

fine on violators. Now, riding a two wheeler without wearing a helmet will attract a 

spot fine of Rs.1,000/- and lead to suspension of Driving License for three months. 

All Police personnel and Ministerial staff of Puducherry Police Department are 

therefore directed to wear helmet while riding a two wheeler irrespective of being in 

uniform or in civvies, while on duty or otherwise, riding Government vehicle or private 

one. Non wearing of helmets would not only attract penalty as prescribed under 

section 194(D) of MV Act but also disciplinary action. 

I/ BY ORDER // 

SENIOR SUPDT. OF POLICE (HQ) 
PUDUCHERRY 

To 
All concerned. 

Copy submitted to: 
The Director General of Police 
The Addl. Director General of Police 
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